NEWBRIDGE COLLEGE PARENTS SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

MINUTES

SEPT 15TH 2011
Executive Officers: Caroline Finan (CF) Chairperson, Deirdre Duane (DD) Vice-Chairperson, Joan Kehoe Clarke (JKC) Treasurer, Secretary Triona Hayes-Finn (THF) Adrienne Brady (AB)
Attendance

As detailed in Attendance Sheet held by Secretary

Matt O’Shea (MOS) Principal

Pat O’Brien (POB) Vice Principal

WELCOME
CF welcomed all and congratulated MOS and POB on their recent promotions.  THF advised of Thank You correspondence from Bernadette Skerritt (School Office) /Bernadette Lawler (Recently Retired) / Kathleen & Eurest Staff (Catering)  for the gifts given by the PSA 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING (May 10th)

Uploaded on website – please refer

MATTERS ARISING
Astro Turf

MOS informed the meeting that the funds for the Astro Turf will come from within the school.  MOS clarified that as a result there is no need for fundraising at present.

Whole School Evaluation (WSE)

This report was due in June but remains outstanding from the Dept of Education. MOS to advise.
Allocation of Funds in NC PSA Bank Account

THF updated the meeting as to recent correspondence received and options available – Internet Safety for Parents Brian Lynch/Cracking the College Code – Preparing for successful transition from second level to third level, Catherine O’Connor/Practical Parenting, Sheila O’Mahony.  MOS suggested that a talk on Cyber Bullying would be beneficial for parents.  THF to arrange Internet Safety / Cyber Bullying presentation.
TREASURERS REPORT
JK advised that the current balance was 7,462.78 and she had received an invoice for group texting for 156.38 yet to be debited.
MANAGEMENT & PLANNING
First Year Parents Information Night
To be held on Oct 6th at 7.30pm by PSA. Top Ten Tips for First Year parents discussed and agreed for distribution.  AB asked for Volunteers from Parents to give of their personal experiences.  Paddy Berry agreed to take part on Oct 6th.  A discussion took place about offering a “Buddy System” to the First Year Parents to mirror the current Buddy System for First Years in school.  All agreed it was a good idea if required and parents would be prepared to Buddy Up if needed.  THF asked MOS if Sports Reps would join the meeting also.  MOS to revert. THF to arrange uploading of Top Ten Tips for First Year Parents to the website.
Role of PSA/Focus for 2011/2012
CF asked all to consider what the role and focus for the PSA for 2011/2012 would be.  CF also advised that there would be a number of Executive Officer positions vacant at the AGM in Oct.

CURRICULCUM

TY Work Experience
THF advised the meeting of 4 places had been allocated to Newbridge College on the Microsoft Transition Year Work programme.  This followed THFs contact with the owner of the Newbridge College Past Pupils Linked In web page Ciaran Larkin.  

THF asked CL to posted a message on the site seeking work experience for NC students.  THF also advised that Touch Base Technologies had made contact offering work placements and THF would give the details to Declan Corbett.  THF also advised that there was now a Safety and Health at Work E Module available on the HS&A website which would be beneficial for TY students to do.  THF also passed this information onto POB.   Paddy Berry voiced his concern on what was available through other schools TY programmes compared to NC.   POB advised that there are currently 120 students doing TY and logistically challenging to manage extra curricular activities.  POB agreed to meet with Paddy Berry & THF and Declan Corbett TY Co-ordinator in order to discuss and progress some TY ideas.  MOS to review work experience Block week Vs 1 day per week for school year 2012/2013

COMMUNICATIONS

B.O.G. Meetings

THF asked MOS to advise as to when the BOG meetings were scheduled so that the PSA could schedule their meetings to run at a time best for communications purposes between both groups. MOS advised that they were not scheduled and only happen when they are required.  Following discussions it was agreed that the Parents would like to meet with the members of the BOG on a social basis after a PSA meeting for a cup of tea and a chat.  PSA Com of 2011/2012 to write and invite.
LEARNING AND TEACHING

Results of State Exams 2011

MOS advised that they were extremely good and he was very pleased with the results.  A discussion took place around League Tables and POB advised that Newbridge College were well up there.  Newbridge College prides themselves as an all inclusive school and pupils are well rounded individuals on leaving the school from the entire package available. The supervisors that were in Newbridge College for the State Exams commented on the pupils politeness and manners.
SUPPORT

Debs / Graduation

Friday next at Hotel Keadeen until 2.30pm!

Guest Speakers etc
Feargal Quinn Visit – THF advised that Senator Quinn, past pupil Newbridge College, has agreed to come to NC in January to give motivational talk to pupils of TY/5th & 6th Years.  Date to be agreed via THF after his filming of RTE programmes.
Visit to Dail – THF was offered visit to Dail for NC TY students in October which did not suit the school.  Subsequent date of January 17th arranged for 60 students.  Declan Corbett advised THF he had agreed with D. Sherlock it would be used as an award for History and Debating students,
CAO Applications Advice – See previous re Cracking the College Code – Preparing for successful transition from second level to third level, Catherine O’Connor

Tips on Parenting – See previous re Practical Parenting, Sheila O’Mahony. 

AOB

Fee Paying Schools

MOS advised that a media company has been employed to get the correct message out in relation to Fee Paying schools in light of recent media allegations regarding the cost to the State. MOS encouraged all to discuss with local TDs. 
6th Year Mock Interviews

CF asked MOS for an update on whether or not the previously suggested 6th Year Mock Interviews for all students had been progressed. JK had written to Brian Howard on the matter last year.   MOS to advise PSA on the matter at the next meeting.
Election of BOG PSA Rep.

THF advised that one application was received and was in order.  Muiris Murphy was deemed automatically elected to the BOG.  Congratulations to Muiris.  Following this a discussion took place on the lack of a second nomination.  MOS suggested that the vacancy be revisited and advised to all parents and another opportunity given to all parents.   THF (Secretary) will advise of the vacancy and seek other candidates for election prior to AGM.
AGM to be held on Oct 26th 2011
Action Points

Whole School Evaluation Report




MOS to advise
Talk on Internet Safety / Cyber Bullying



THF to arrange
Top Ten Tips



THF to arrange

Upload to website
Meeting to progress TY ideas
POB/THF & Paddy Berry 
Work Experience Block week Vs 1 day per week for

school year 2012/2013





MOS to progress

Invite to BOG informal / social meeting
PSA Com of 2011/2012 to write and invite.
Guest Speaker – Feargal Quinn
THF to agree date

6th Year Mock Interviews / PSA Assistance
MOS to advise

Seek other Candidates for 2nd position on BOG/PSA Rep
THF to advise
